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Executive Directorôs Message 

We have had a busy summer here at 

Opportunities, Inc.  We are continuing our 

focus on customized employment and 

identifying creative ways to help our 

participants become competitively 

employed. Four of our customized 

employment participants were offered 

competitive jobs this month!  We are very 

excited for their offers and look forward to 

supporting them as they transition to their 

new schedules.   

The highlight of the summer for me was the 

first annual Opportunities, Inc. Barbeque.  

This was the first time we brought both our 

locations together to have some fun in the 

sun.  Staff and participants played games, 

ate amazing food and made new friends.  

Everyone was exhausted by the end of the 

day from all of the activity, but it was well 

worth it. The day was great for making 

memories as we celebrated the launch of 

the official use of our new name! 

~Tenille  Ademiluyi  

 

Opportunities, Inc. is a 

501(c)(3) Non-Profit 

Organization  committed to 

serving adults with disabilities. 

www.opportunities-inc.com 

http://www.opportunities-inc.com
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Highlights  

time. Steven would also monitor computer 

use by other participants by closing out 

programs that were left open. If the 

computer didnôt work properly, Steven 

would notify staff to come and fix it. And 

at the end of the day, Steven would turn 

them all off.  

Steven has become known as the 

ñComputer Monitorò, and since taking this 

initiative, Steven has really opened up. 

Steven is more friendly and can often be 

seen interacting positively with staff and 

his co-workers. 

Steven also enjoys going out into the 

community. Steven enjoys working at 

Manna and knows this job wellðhelping 

staff and other participants who go there 

for the first time. Steven also enjoys 

working at Wider Circle. Though staff 

cautioned Steven about the many steps to 

climb, Steven would say, ñItôs ok, I want 

to go,ò and would return from his day in 

the community telling of all of  his 

accomplishments.  

Opportunities Inc. was the recipient of a 

grant that provided us with several 

donated computers. Excitedly, Steven 

began to show interest in the new 

computer center designed to improve 

typing skills and enrich learning for our 

participants.  

Staff noticed that Steven would turn on all 

the computers in the morning, and set the 

Spotlight  

The Challenge of 

Change Requires 

Cooperation 

Last year, the 

same fears being 

felt by the 

participants and 

parents as it 

related to the 

changes State and 

Federal 

regulations require of day programs were 

also being felt by me, a counselor. It was 

difficult to see down the road and how all 

the changes ultimately would provide better 

opportunities for the individual, especially 

for those with significant challenges or 

those thought to require much support to 

work in the community.  

All kinds of thoughts and questions went 

through my mind. Why subject the 

individual to more rejection and a sense of 

not being good enough? Will behavior 

issues affect employment? What jobs are 

available to individuals who canôt speak or 

write and/or have other limitations? And, 

how can regulators be so insensitiveð

seeming to not have considered any of these 

things? A few months later as I started to 

familiarize myself with the new policies, I 

discovered the message DDA wanted to get 

acrossðñwith the right supports, anyone 

with a disability could work in the 

community and live a more fulfilling life.ò 

The more I began to understand and 

cooperate with this idea, the daunting fear 

of looking down that road eventually went 

away.  

A year later, changes are still being made. 

The old ways of doing things are fast 

exiting and have been replaced with the 

requirements for more cooperation. Change 

is not always easy and can sometimes be 

very challenging, but cooperation proves 

essential to the success of the individual. 

And, these changes are creating successful 

stories everyday at Opportunities, Inc.! 

~Beverly M. Powell, Counselor  

Partnering to Make a Difference 

Opportunities 

Inc. 

(Germantown)  

has partnered 

with Chris 

Farley, a licensed 

therapist (LCPC) 

who accepts 

Medicaid, to 

provide group therapy to interested 

individuals.  

Chris has 15 years of experience working 

with adults, teens and families. Group 

topics may include, but are not limited to, 

Emotional Management, Assertiveness 

and Effective Communication training.  

Enrolled individuals will meet for group 

therapy weekly (at our building during 

the regular day). We are excited about 

this partnership with Chris and we look 

forward to working with him!  ~Kristin 

Nelson, Employment Services 

Coordinator 

ñReinventing Opportunitiesò 

Plan a visit to Opportunities, Inc. and 

take a tour. We are excited about our 

new community programs, and would 

love to show you around. 

Take a virtual tour at  

www.opportunties-inc.com 

Drivers Wanted  

Germantown, MD 

Part-Time Split Shift 

$12.50 per hour 

 

START IMMEDIATELY! 

Contact: Stacey Thomas 

240-686-0866 ext. 237  

http://www.opportunities-inc.com
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Programs 

We Would Like to Thank BB&T 

This year, Opportunities, Inc. was the 

recipient of the light house project grant 

through BB&T.  The Lighthouse project 

enables BB&T to give back to the non-

profit community through the provision of 

grant funds and through physical labor.   

In June, BB&T employees invested some 

serious sweat equity in the health and 

wellness of Opportunities, Inc. 

participants and staff by donating and 

 

building a gym at the Lanham site. 

We would like to take this time to thank 

BB&T bank for funding the gym!  The tread 

mill, elliptical and strength machine have 

been great assets.  Staff and participants 

have enjoyed engaging in a healthier 

lifestyle while at work.  Our participants 

look forward to the next time they can work 

out. ~Claudette Mayes, CEP Counselor  

CES Develops Individualized Calendars  
 
At both locations, Customized 

Employment Specialistôs (CES) work 

closely with job seekers to identify 

specific employment areas of interest 

while keeping in mind a work life 

balance.  Working side by side with the 

job seeker, our CES develops a monthly 

calendar comprised of recreation and 

leisure, independence training, and 

vocational opportunities. All of these 

activities provide a meaningful day to the 

job seekers.   

The CES and the job seeker meet the last 

week of each month to discuss what the 

next monthsô calendar will look like.  The 

job seeker is able to add or remove 

activities based on their interest. The job 

seeker takes complete ownership, deciding 

on outings, which leads to a feeling of 

empowerment.  

  

Job seekers look forward to getting their 

personalized calendar each month. Job 

seekers and staff attend the activities of 

interest and identify which activities could 

possibly turn into paid employment in the 

future.  Job seekers are excited to see all the 

potential opportunities in the surrounding 

communityéand so is Opportunities 

Inc.!  ~Katherine Saulsbury, Customized 

Employment Specialist 

CES Offers New Workshop 

The Customized Employment Services 

program has added a new workshop to the 

menu of job seeker services. The Skills for 

Success Workshop is offered twice each 

week during Job Club meetings. Job Club 

is a platform for fellowship and learning 

for Opportunities, Inc. participants who 

are on the employment path.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Skills for Success Workshop offers 

opportunities to identify and improve 

professional and personal growth goals 

support him as he performed his tasks. 

Observing for several minutes, the 

customer changed her mind about the 

situation. She applauded the staff for 

working with him. She said, ñEveryone 

should learn to exhibit such patience as you 

do.ò Her comment brought the staff to 

tears.  ~Michelle King, Counselor 

 

such as Handshakes & Greetings, 

Interviewing Skills, Being Coachable, 

Professional Etiquette, and Assertiveness 

& Resumes.  

Participants are enriched as they share 

their success & challenges along the 

customized employment journey. Peer 

feedback, group discussion, handouts, and 

video clips allow participants to learn vital 

skills for work & life success. ~Elle 

Sojourner, Business Development 

Specialist 

A Fresh Perspective 

One of our participants enjoys 

volunteering at Marshalls once a week. He 

is very detailed, and performs tasks such 

as sizing, sorting and returning items to 

the proper rack. One day as he performed 

his tasks, a customer became very agitated 

with him as he kept crossing over her to 

put items away. The customer soon 

realized a staff was working with him to 

Volunteering at the Zoo 

For the past two months we have 

volunteered at the Baltimore Zoo on the 

last Wednesday of each month. We have 

helped the zoo lay mulch down on different 

sites around the property and pulled 

unwanted weeds near the walkways.  

While doing this, our participants gained 

skills in using gardening tools such as 

wheel barrels, rakes and shovels. We also 

get to enjoy the zoo while we are there, and 

plan on going back for months to come!  

~Sean Ali, CEP Counselor 



Opportunities, Inc. assists adults with disabilities allowing them to 

achieve their fullest potential for independence and self-confidence. Our 

services include supported employment, employment focused training 

and support, and community inclusion activities.  

Visit our new website to learn more. 

www.opportunities-inc.com 

5100 Philadelphia Way 

Lanham, MD 20706 

(301) 731-4242 Tel 

(301) 731-4191 Fax 

 

19548 Amaranth Drive 

Germantown, MD 20874 

(240) 686-0866 Tel 

(240-686-0856 Fax 

 

Established 1964 

  

Taking the Classroom 
Into the Community  

Opportunities Inc. recently took 5 participants to volunteer at an event called, The Heart 

Market, located at the Phoenix Academy in Annapolis. The event is run by the Maryland 

Food Bank and is designed to connect children in need with heart healthy foods. The 

children and their families come to the Heart Market to stock up on nutritious food items 

and learn about healthy eating.   

Each Opportunities Inc. 

participant was in charge of a 

different task associated with 

distributing food items to the 

children and their families. Our 

participants were proud of the 

work they did and felt a real 

sense of accomplishment 

because they took ownership of 

their unique task and made sure 

their tables remained well 

stocked with grocery items.  

This experience was very 

rewarding and we canôt wait to 

volunteer there again. ~ Betty 

Holland, Pre Employment Staff 

Opportunities, Inc. (Germantown) 

participants spent the summer engaging in 

a lifelong learning activity  about the Eco-

system at Montgomery College. Ilana, 

Charlie, and Chris are avid science 

learners. They were joined by their 

colleagues Danny, Frankie, Alison, 

Andrew, and Albert to explore the world 

of wildflowers, insects, and animal tracks 

in the classroom through a PowerPoint 

presentation and visited the Nature Center 

in Bethesda Maryland. 

 

As the summer course is almost ending, 

students  had the chance to visit the atrium 

of the National Portrait Gallery Museum 

in Washington, DC. They looked at 

paintings of wildflowers depicted as 

national treasures. Students learned that 

all living and non-living things are part of 

the earthôs eco-system.  Students really 

enjoy the classroom setting and being able 

to visit related places. ~Vicky Geiger, SEP 

Coordinator 

A Heart for Our Community  
 

www.opportunities-inc.com 

http://www.opportunities-inc.com
http://www.opportunities-inc.com

